
EU should seek common approach to
address tragic loss of life on
Mediterranean – UN agencies

2 February 2017 – Ahead of a meeting of the European Council, the United
Nations refugee and migration agencies have called on European leaders to
take &#8220decisive action&#8221 to save lives of migrants and refugees
attempting to cross the Mediterranean Sea along its central route in hopes of
a better future.

Ahead of a meeting of the European Council, the United Nations refugee and
migration agencies have called on European leaders to take &#8220decisive
action&#8221 to save lives of migrants and refugees attempting to cross the
Mediterranean Sea along its central route in hopes of a better future.

&#8220To better protect refugees and migrants, we need a strong European
Union that is engaged beyond its borders to protect, assist and help find
solutions for people in need,&#8221 said the Office of the UN High
Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) and the International Organization for
Migration (IOM) in a joint statement today.

Such efforts, they noted, should include building capacity to save lives at
sea or on land, strengthening the rule of law and fighting against criminal
networks.

The agencies also expressed hope that the meeting, to be held tomorrow, will
also help move towards the adoption of a common approach to migration by the
European Union.

They also appealed for addressing &#8220deplorable conditions&#8221 for
refugees and migrants in Libya and called for concerted efforts to ensure
that sustainable migration and asylum systems are established in the country
and in neighbouring countries.

&#8220This should include a significant expansion of opportunities for safe
pathways such as resettlement and humanitarian admission, among others, to
avoid dangerous journeys,&#8221 the noted, urging to shift away from
migration management based on &#8220automatic detention of refugees and
migrants.&#8221

In this context, UNHCR and IOM underlined the need for creating proper
reception services and building capacity to register new arrivals, support
the voluntary return of migrants, process asylum claims and offer solutions
to refugees.

Further, stating that they, together with partners on the ground, have made
&#8220tremendous effort&#8221 to deliver basic protection not only to
refugees and migrants but also to affected local populations, which in some
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places are also in dire need of assistance, the UN agencies, however,
expressed worry that security constraints continued to hinder their efforts.

They also outlined that given the current context, &#8220it is not
appropriate to consider Libya a safe third country nor to establish
extraterritorial processing of asylum-seekers in North Africa.&#8221

Expressing hope that humane solutions can be found end the suffering of
thousands of migrants and refugees in Libya and across the region, the
agencies added: &#8220We stand ready to assist and enhance our engagement,
conditions permitting.&#8221

Last year, 2016, was the worst year in terms of people perishing while
attempting to cross the Mediterranean Sea. According to preliminary figures
from UNHCR, of the 363,348 people who crossed the sea, 5,079 people &#8211
almost 1 in 72 &#8211 were lost (died or missing).

Dangerous conditions in Ukraine after
heavy fighting shuts down power, water
– UNICEF

2 February 2017 – More than 2,500 children in the Donetsk region of Ukraine
are without heat, electricity or water, prompting the United Nations
Children’s Fund (UNICEF) to call for an end to fighting in the area so that
the infrastructure can be repaired.

Intense fighting in the town of Avdiivka on 29 and 30 January disabled
electricity and water, including the Donetsk Filtration Station and the
backup reservoir.

With temperatures plummeting to 1 degree Fahrenheit (minus 17 degrees
Celsius), the situation could have &#8220catastrophic consequences for the
residents of Avdiivka,&#8221 according to a statement from UNICEF.

The UN agency’s representative in Ukraine also voiced concern about the
fighting, which has also caused six schools and four kindergartens in the
area to shut down.

&#8220Not only are the lives of thousands of children in Avdiivka, and on all
sides of the conflict, at risk, but to make matters worse, the lack of water
and electricity means that homes are becoming dangerously cold and health
conditions deteriorating as we speak,&#8221 said Giovanna Barberis.

In addition to the 17,000 residents in Avdiivka, the non-functional
filtration station supplied some 400,000 people in area with water.

http://www.government-world.com/dangerous-conditions-in-ukraine-after-heavy-fighting-shuts-down-power-water-unicef/
http://www.government-world.com/dangerous-conditions-in-ukraine-after-heavy-fighting-shuts-down-power-water-unicef/
http://www.government-world.com/dangerous-conditions-in-ukraine-after-heavy-fighting-shuts-down-power-water-unicef/


&#8220Water is now rationed and there is a possibility that the piped
household water supply will stop altogether,&#8221 UNICEF said.

The UN Security Council has also voiced concern about the fresh fighting. On
31 January, the Council issued a press statement saying its 15 members were
gravely concerned about the situation in the country’s eastern region and its
severe impact on the local civilian population.

Iran: Halt imminent execution of
juvenile offender, urge UN human
rights experts

2 February 2017 – Calling on the Government of Iran to immediately halt the
execution of a juvenile offender whose trial was reportedly marred with lack
of due process and fair trial guarantees, a group of United Nations human
rights experts have urged the authorities to adopt a moratorium on juvenile
executions.

According to the Office of the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR),
the offender, Hamid Ahmadi, was 17 years old when he was sentenced to death
in 2009 for the fatal stabbing of a young man in a fight between five boys,
the year before. The court relied on confessions reportedly obtained under
torture and ill-treatment at a police station. Mr. Ahmadi was also denied
access to a lawyer and his family.

&#8220To our knowledge, in the case of Hamid Ahmadi, the most stringent
guarantees of fair trial and due process contained in international human
rights instruments have been disrespected and, the allegations of torture and
confessions extracted under duress were not taken into consideration nor did
the lead to any investigation,&#8221 the human rights experts said.

&#8220Any death sentence undertaken in contravention of a Government’s
international obligations, and particularly when a conviction is based on
confessions extracted under torture, is unlawful and tantamount to an
arbitrary execution,&#8221 they stressed.

Mr. Ahmadi’s execution, planned to take place &#8211 by hanging &#8211 on
Saturday, 4 February, is the third time it has been scheduled. In the two
previous instances, they were halted at the last minute.

OHCHR further noted that the Iranian Supreme Court had overturned the death
sentence in 2009 due to some doubts about the testimony of several key
witnesses but ultimately upheld the death sentence a year later.

Furthermore, following the adoption (in 2013) of new juvenile sentencing
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provisions of the Islamic Penal Code, Mr. Ahmadi was granted a retrial but
was eventually re-sentenced to death by a Provincial Criminal Court in
December 2015.

Unprecedented rate of scheduling and even conducting executions of juveniles

The experts also condemned that execution of juveniles continue to be
scheduled and even conducted at an unprecedented rate in the country since
the beginning of the year.

&#8220On 17 January, we already intervened to halt the execution of another
juvenile,&#8221 they noted.

&#8220Since then, we have learned that two other juveniles have been hanged
on 15 and 18 January. Arman Bahr Asemani and Hassan Hassanzadeh were both
juveniles at the time they allegedly committed the offence for which they
were sentenced to death.&#8221

Underlining that that international standards unequivocally forbid the
imposition and execution of the death penalty on persons below 18 years of
age, the UN experts urged Iran to observe its international obligations by
putting an end to the execution of juvenile offenders &#8220once and for
all.&#8221

The human rights experts voicing their concern included:

Independent experts and Special Rapporteurs are appointed by the Geneva based
UN Human Rights Council &#8211 an inter-governmental body responsible for
promoting and protecting human rights around the world &#8211 to examine and
report back on a specific human rights theme or a country situation. The
positions are honorary and the experts are not UN staff, nor are they paid
for their work.

Following first mission to Africa as
UN chief, Guterres highlights
strengthened cooperation

1 February 2017 – Speaking to the media on his return from Africa and his
participation at the African Union Summit, United Nations Secretary-General
António Guterres highlighted enhanced synergies and avenues of cooperation
with the regional bloc.

“We have agreed that Agenda 2063 [the development agenda of the African
Union] and the 230 Agenda [for sustainable development] will be aligned,”
said Mr. Guterres at a press encounter at the United Nations Headquarters, in
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New York, today.

“There will be only one line of reporting, which means that there will be a
total cooperation between the UN and the African Union in relation to the
Sustainable Development Goals and the implementation of the Paris Agreement
[on climate change] in the years to come,” he added, noting the establishment
of regular, high-level interaction between the two organizations.

The Secretary-General further informed the media on the establishment of a
mechanism of cooperation between Intergovernmental Authority for Development
– a subregional organization in Africa that includes Djibouti, Ethiopia,
Eritrea, Kenya, Somalia, Sudan, South Sudan and Uganda as members – the
African Union and the UN to “do everything possible” to avoid deterioration
of the situation in South Sudan and to bring it back on a better track for
peace.

“We will be clearly working together with the same voice, in order to make
sure that the national dialogue that will be launched in South Sudan is truly
inclusive, including all the key elements of the opposition,” noted Mr.
Guterres.

He also said that a full agreement was reached with Kenya in order for it to
participate in the Regional Protection Force in South Sudan.

The UN chief also spoke of his meeting with the Heads of State of Mali, Chad,
Mauritania, Burkina Faso, and Niger on moving the political process forward
and addressing complex security and terrorism challenges.

He also expressed hope for progress regarding the situation in Burundi.

Further, underscoring the importance of subregional and regional unity, as
evidenced in the resolution of the political crisis in the Gambia, the
Secretary-General said: “When the neighbours of a country are together, when
[ECOWAS] is united and the African Union is united, then it is possible for
the Security Council to decide; it is possible for action to be taken, and it
is possible for democracy, human rights, and the freedom of peoples to be
defended.”

Recalling the potential that African continent presents, he said that the
momentum of recent successes to make sure that the continent is able to
achieve sustainable and inclusive developments, knowing that that is also the
best way to prevent the conflicts that, unfortunately, have created so much
suffering there.

Think of those fleeing Syria and
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elsewhere not with fear but with open
arms and open heart – UN agency chief

1 February 2017 – Expressing shock at the scale of the devastation in war-
ravaged city of Aleppo, the top United Nations refugee official today made an
impassioned plea for the world to stand in solidarity with those suffering
from the effects of conflict there in Syria, as well as in other places such
as Iraq, Somalia and Yemen.

“There are people here, some of them are returning to these ruins, who need
help, immediate help. They are cold, they are hungry, they need to work to
earn some money, they need the elementary things in life in this very ancient
city,” said Filippo Grandi, the UN High Commissioner for Refugees, presently
in Aleppo as part of his mission to Syria.

Stating that despite following the crisis closely, nothing prepared him for
immensity of the destruction, and the sights in the war-torn country will
weigh very heavily on the conscience of the world for generations.

“When you see children’s clothes hanging out of windows, kitchens cut in half
by shells and rockets, the real lives of people interrupted by war as it was
happening […] You drive for miles and miles you see destroyed civilian
houses, destroyed schools, destroyed hospitals. Everything has been ruined,”
he added.

Drawing attention to the plight of those who fled such places, he stressed:
“This is what refugees from Syria, who are now denied entry [to the United
States], have fled from.”

“And it is not just here in Aleppo, although this is massive. Refugees from
Somalia, refugees from Yemen, refugees from Iraq – they all flee from
destruction like this, from devastation like this.”

Appealing to the global community for accelerated and immediate for
humanitarian assistance, High Commissioner Grandi said: “All the Syrian
people need help. We cannot abandon them because the crisis is not over.”

“How can we turn them back? How can we not consider giving them protection?
At least, for the time while the conflict is continuing, this is what they
are escaping from – millions of them,” he said, adding: “The world has to go
back to solidarity, has to think again of these people – not with fear, not
with suspicion, but with open arms, with an open mind, with an open heart.”
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